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BY E-MAIL 
 
July 18, 2016 
 
 
W.T. Wachsmuth 
Senior Administrator, Regulatory Projects 
Union Gas Limited 
50 Keil Drive North 
P.O. Box 2001 
Chatham ON  N7M 5M1 
bwachsmuth@uniongas.com  
 
 
Dear Mr. Wachsmuth: 
 
Re: Union Gas Limited 
 2016 Leamington Expansion Project 
 Change Requests 

Board File No. EB-2016-0013 
 
The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) is in receipt of your change request letter dated July 
12, 2016. In the letter, Union requested approval of two changes to the Leamington 
Expansion Project.  
 
The OEB has a few questions regarding the second change request (i.e. change to the 
installation method for the crossing of County Road 18 from directional drill to open cut). 
The OEB requires Union to file responses to the following questions. After the 
responses are filed, the OEB will proceed with its response to your letter. 
 

1. Please advise whether an update to the Environmental Report is required as a 
result of this proposed change. If yes, please provide the status of the update. If 
not, please explain why.  
 

2. Please advise whether Union consulted with the First Nations and Métis about 
the proposed change and please discuss the outcome of this consultation.  
 

3. Union seems to have applied for, and received, the work permit from the Essex 
Region Conservation Authority regarding the proposed change to the installation 
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method for the road crossing while the Leamington Expansion proceeding was 
ongoing (and well before a decision was issued). Please explain why Union did 
not request approval from the OEB to make this change during the hearing (at 
the time that it first requested and received the permit).  
 

 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
John Pickernell 
Applications Administration 


